
  

BROOKFIELD BOARD OF EDUCATION  
Brookfield Public Schools  

BOARD RETREAT, WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 23, 2019 
BROOKFIELD HIGH SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER  

6:00 PM  
MINUTES   

  
  
Chairman Colette Sturm called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. 

Present: Colette Sturm, Bob Belden, Joy Greenstein, Rosa Fernandes, Jen Laden and 
Debbie Brooks 

Absent: Eve Sturdevant 

Also Present: Superintendent Dr. John Barile, Assistant Superintendent Dr. Maureen 
Ruby, Director of Business & Operations Ken Post, Director of Special Services Gina 
Wygonik, Director of Instruction Deb Farias, Director of Human Resources Terri 
Kavanagh, Director of Technology Eric Conklin, BHS Principal Marc Balanda, WMS 
Principal Deane Renda, HHES Principal Melissa Labrosciano and CES Principal Mary 
Rose Dymond 

 

BOARD RETREAT 
The Board of Education members and Administration continued discussion of their 2019-
2020 goals and Strategic Planning and "Portrait of the Graduate".  They received a power 
point presentation from Jonathan Costa of EdAdvance on the changing landscape of 
employment options for workers over the next 30 years and the need to design engaging 
and rigorous curriculum to prepare students for the future.  
   
 

Without objection, Chairman Sturm adjourned the meeting at 8:45 pm. 
 
 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Lisa Gramling, Board Clerk 

_____________________________ 

Colette Sturm, Chairman 
Brookfield Board of Education 

 

 
 


